Settlement Evidence Base surveys

From: Local Plan (localplan@northdevon.gov.uk)
To: eastansteypc@yahoo.co.uk

Date: Friday, 24 June 2022 at 08:12 BST

Dear Parish/Town Clerk,

North Devon and Torridge Council are currently undertaking a settlement study for the two districts
and would like to utilise your knowledge of the settlements within your parish/town to support us in
this work.

As part of our People and Place project, the settlement study will help inform the review of the
North Devon and Torridge Local Plan which will set out the vision, strategies and policies to guide
the future development of northern Devon. The study will provide an updated understanding of the
role and function of urban and rural settlements across northern Devon by assessing a range of
factors, including the level of provision and accessibility of services, facilities and employment
opportunities. As well as assessing the relative sustainability of different settlements, this work will
help us identify where improved provision of services, facilities and infrastructure may be required to
help meet the current the needs of local communities and secure the long-term sustainability and
viability of our rural areas.

There are two key aspects which we would welcome your assistance with:

e Aservices and facilities survey: we have compiled information on current services and
facilities within each settlement within your parish. We would be grateful if you could check and
where necessary update this information for each settlement.

o A settlement sustainability survey: this is intended to help us understand your views on a
range of factors which may affect the sustainability of each settlement and the relationship with
other settlements in the area. It follows on from the online community survey which was open
to all residents of northern Devon and formed part of our launch of the People and Place project
earlier this year. We recognise that there may be a range of views in relation to the questions in
this survey, therefore we would encourage you to consult your parish/town council members
and, where possible come to a consensus view for each of the responses. If councillors wish to
make individual responses, we would also welcome these. Please make clear whether the
response is on an individual basis or on behalf of a parish/town council. Responses will not be
made public but the data will be used, alongside the feedback from the community survey, to
inform the settlement assessment.

You should find the two survey forms attached for each settlement in your parish (please let us
know if any settlements are missing). You can complete the forms either by hand or electronically
and return by post or email using the contact details below. We’d be grateful if you could provide
responses to the surveys by Friday 5th August.

We are grateful for your assistance with this study and look forward to working with the towns and
parishes as we move forward with the review of the Local Plan. We will keep you updated on future
opportunities for engagement and consultation as part of the wider People and Place project. You
can view the latest information on the People and Place project via the online portal.

If you have any questions regarding the surveys, the settlement study or the wider People and
Place project, please do not hesitate to contact our planning policy teams using the details below.

+ North Devon Council: peopleandplace@northdevon.gov.uk / 01271 388317
« Torridge District Council: peopleandplace@torridge.gov.uk / 01237 428700



https://consult.torridge.gov.uk/kse/folder/94518
https://consult.torridge.gov.uk/kse/event/36807
https://consult.torridge.gov.uk/kse/folder/94518
mailto:peopleandplace@northdevon.gov.uk
mailto:peopleandplace@torridge.gov.uk
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MNorth Devon Council Torridge District Council
Lynton House Riverbank House
Commercial Road Bideford

Barnstaple EX39 2QG

EX311DG

We look forward to hearing from you.
Yours faithfully,

Sean Kearney
Head of Communities and Place

Torridge District Council

Sarah Jane MacKenzie-Shapland
Head of Place, Property and Regeneration

North Devon Council
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https://consult.torridge.gov.uk/kse/folder/94518

People and Place Local Plan review — your chance to shape and influence the future of North
Devon and Torridge. To have your say go to www.northdevon.gov.uk/peopleandplace

This e-mail and any files transmitted with it are confidential and intended solely for the use of the individual or entity to
whom they are addressed. If you have received this e-mail in error please notify North Devon Council ICT Unit. E-mail is
inherently insecure without specific security measures being taken. In essence we cannot guarantee the safe and private
delivery of all e-mail, both outbound and inbound, due to the complexity and nature of the networks that it may utilise.
Please bear this in mind when sending critical or sensitive information. The views in this message are personal and are not
necessarily those of North Devon Council. Senders and recipients of email should be aware that under UK Data Protection
and Freedom of Information legislation these contents may have to be disclosed in response to a request. Under the
Regulation of Investigatory Powers Act 2000, Lawful Business Practice Regulations, any e-mail sent to or from this address
may be accessed by someone other than the recipient for system management and security purposes. The statutory name
of this council is North Devon District Council.
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